

## FOULDS SCHOOL NEWSLETTER www.fouldsp.org

Volume 13 Issue 2



Thursday 12th September 2019

This week we continued to focus on 'Smart is'. As All The Ways To Be Smart says, "Smart is not just ticks and crosses, smart is building boats from boxes" and lots of the children have made posters celebrating things that they are good at so that others can see it too. They've thought about how to be smart within the classroom as well as thinking about outside the confines of the classroom.

Upper Key Stage 2 have had an especially busy start to the year with buddy training in Year 5 and a trip to Bristol University for Year 6 (report on that to follow next week). The Year 5 children were really engaged and enthusiastic about their buddy training, learning new skills and then putting them into practise with the Key Stage 1 children before coming back together and discussing what had worked well and improvements that could be made. They were very reflective and we know that they will make fabulous Buddies.

The children have been decorating their 'values' pebbles this week. When they bring them home, please take your child out around the area (or further afield) so that they can put their pebble out for someone else to find. We want to try and show how far and wide our community stretches - when people find the pebble we hope that they will tweet us @FouldsShool with a picture of the pebble and their location, before finding somewhere else to put it for someone else to find! Please help us by spreading the word so that this project can be a success!

Kim Sanett

### **E-Safety Meeting for Parents**

There will be an e-safety meeting for parents on Wednesday 25th September from 7.00-8.00pm. This dynamic, high quality presentation provides parents with an insight into the wide array of apps, games and websites that children are using. This session is a 'must' for all parents whose children have a presence in the digital world. The outcome is to empower parents to keep their children safe when using technology. There are four areas to be covered in the session:

- What children are taught about Online Safety
- Latest trends of what children are doing online
- The issues and dangers children face online
- How we can make children safer online

### Week Commencing Monday 16th September at Foulds School

### Yrs Bowling Trip





Strike! Spare! Split! Year 6 enjoyed their traditional end of year bowling trip to Hollywood Bowl at the end of last term. An array of unique bowling styles were on display as the children enjoyed two games of frenetic bowling.

We hope Yr6 enjoyed their trip. They had a fantastic year!!



### Calling Class Reps!

Calling Class Reps! We are currently looking for class reps for Rowan, Hazel, Beech, Oak, Chestnut and Elm. Class Reps are a vital part of the school community, acting as an invaluable link between the school, the PTA and parents. Being a Class Rep is a great way to get involved in the school and help out the PTA whilst not being too tied up! Class Reps generally send on information from the PTA to parents, organise collections for teachers at Christmas and the end of the year, organise the odd class social drink and answer any questions that might arise about class activities. How much else you do is really up to you! Class Reps are provided with everything they need to set up email groups and I promise I make it easy for you! If you are interested please contact me on <a href="mailto:sandersonsara@hotmail.com">sandersonsara@hotmail.com</a>.

#### **REMINDERS**

- Please note that any **requests for exceptional leave of absence** from school should be made in advance (**before** travel arrangements are booked) in order for Miss Sanett to give them due consideration.
- Reception & Infant classes have a separate book available every morning to write in with any change of going home arrangements. If there are any changes, please notify the office as early as you can.
- We expect all parents to be ready to collect their children at the end of school at 3.25pm. We understand that, very occasionally, you may be unavoidably delayed. If you're late picking up your child, you will need to go to their classroom (via the office entrance) to collect them. No child will be left unattended—they will be supervised by your child's class teacher or another teacher in a nearby room. If you are ever running late then please call the office so that we can let your child know, thank you.
- At Foulds, pupils' hair must be in a conventional style. Examples of unacceptable styles for both boys and girls include: patterns shaved into a pupil's hair or eyebrows, Mohicans and hair dyed unnatural colours. Hair which reaches the shoulders must be tied back. Thank you for your co-operation.

#### **SWIMMING INFORMATION**

Swimming starts on <u>Friday 13th September</u> at QE Boys. For children swimming in the Autumn Term, consent forms coming home today requesting a voluntary contribution of £29.40 towards swimming. Please can you return these forms by <u>Thursday 12th</u> to the office and pay using ParentPay.



Autumn TermYears 3 and 4:Beech & HazelYears 5 and 6:ChestnutSpring TermYears 3 and 4:Beech & WillowYears 5 and 6:OakSummer TermYears 3 and 4:Willow & HazelYears 5 and 6:Elm

### School diary of events

#### **AUTUMN TERM 2019**

Friday 13 September Lego Club resumes

Swimming resumes for Beech, Hazel & Chestnut

Cheerleading Club resumes
Yr5 Cycle Confident sessions

Monday 16-Friday 20 Sept Monday 16 September

Tuesday 17 September

Jane Judd Drama Workshop resumes (starter group) KS1 & Rec

Jane Judd Drama Workshop resumes

**Gardening Club resumes** French Club resumes

Thursday 19 September Friday 20 September 2019

New Reception families social event 4.00-5.30pm on infant playground

Monday 23 September
Wednesday 25 September
Monday 30 September
Monday 30 September
Wednesday 2 October
Reception children stay for lunch
E-Safety Meeting for parents
Reception children stay all day
Parent Coffee Morning

Thursday 10 October

Yr 5/6 trip to RAF Museum

Yr 3/4 Cycle Confident session (level 1)

Thursday 10 October PTA Pamper Evening 7.00-10.00pm
Friday 11 October Yr 3/4 Cycle Confident session (level 1)

Monday 14 October Yr 3/4 & 5/6 VR sessions Thursday 17 October Pathway Assembly (AM)

Half Term Week Monday 21—Friday 25 October

Monday 28 October INSET DAY—school closed

Thursday 31 October Closing date for secondary school applications

Tuesday 5 November Flu vaccinations in school (AM)

Wednesday 6 November Height & Weight measurements Rec & Yr6 (AM)

Thursday 21 November
Thursday 5 December
Saturday 7 December
Thursday 12 December

Pathway Assembly (AM)
Last French Club of term
PTA Christmas Fair (12-4pm)
Yr4 & Yr5 trip to the Tate Modern

Friday 13 December Last swim of the term

Tuesday 17 December
Wednesday 18 December
Last NSA Football session of term
Last NSA Football session of term

Thursday 19 December School finishes at 3pm

### Confirmed Start dates for Clubs (inc Sports) in September

Activity	Start Date	Time
Football Squad (Yr 4-6)	Friday 6 September	3.30-4.45pm
Gym Club ( <b>Full</b> , with waiting list) Juniors	Monday 9 September	3.30-4.30pm
Cricket Club (Yrs 3-6)	Monday 9 September	3.30-4.30pm
Running Club (Juniors)	Monday 9 September	3.30-4.30pm
Cooking Club ( <b>Full</b> , with waiting list) Yrs1-6	Monday 9 September	3.30-4.30pm
(contact enquiries@littlehenschildcare.com)		
Chess Club (Yr 4-6)( <b>Full</b> , with waiting list)	Tuesday 10 September	12.00-12.30pm
Chess Club (Yr 1-3)( <b>Full</b> , with waiting list)	Tuesday 10 September	12.30-1.00pm
NonStopAction Football (Yrs 1&2) <b>Full</b>	Tuesday 10 September	3.30-4.30pm
Art Club (Yr 5&6) ( <b>Full</b> , with waiting list)	Tuesday 10 September	3.30-4.15pm
Spanish Club for Juniors	Wednesday 11 September	12.00-12.30pm
NonStopAction Football (Yrs 3-6) <b>Full</b>	Wednesday 11 September	3.30-4.30pm
Japanese Club—Mrs Harrison (Yrs 3-6) at lunchtime	Wednesday 11 September	12.00-12.30pm
Gym Club ( <b>Full</b> , with waiting list) Juniors	Wednesday 11 September	3.30-4.30pm
Running Club (Infants)	Wednesday 11 September	3.30-4.15pm
Art Club (Yrs 3&4) ( <b>Full</b> , with waiting list)	Wednesday 11September	3.30-4.15pm
Spanish Club for Infants ( <b>Full</b> )	Thursday 12 September	12.30-1.00pm
Art Club (Rec-Yr2) ( <b>Full</b> , with waiting list)	Thursday 12 September	3.30-4.15pm
Running Club (Juniors)	Thursday 12 September	3.30-4.30pm
Netball Club (Yr4&5) ( <b>Full</b> )	Thursday 12 September	3.30-4.30pm
Lego Club (Yr1&2)	Friday 13 September	12.00-12.30pm
Lego Club (Yr3-6)	Friday 13 September	12.30-1.00pm
Cheerleading (Yrs 3-6) with Saracens	Friday 13 September	3.30-4.30pm
Jane Judd's Creative Workshop for KS1 & Rec (starter group)	Monday 16 September	3.30-4.00pm
Jane Judd's Creative Workshop (contact Jane 07704 588508)	Tuesday 17 September	3.30-4.15pm
Gardening Club ( <b>Full</b> )	Tuesday 17 September	3.30-4.30pm
Tag Rugby	Wednesday 18 September	3.30-4.30pm
Speak Like a Native French Club (Yrs1-6)	Thursday 19 September	3.30-4.30pm

## **OULDS NOTICE BOAR**

PARKING Would parents/carers please remember to park considerately; not on the zig-zags outside the school nor over our neighbours' drives, thank you.



#### **SCHOOL MEALS**

Please use **ParentPay** to keep on top of your child's school meal

balance, thank you



#### **ABSENCES**

If your child is sick or will not be in school for any particular reason please could you telephone the office on 020 8449 2714 as soon as possible in the morning to let us know.

This is particularly important if your child is on the 'Walk to School' register.

Please note children must not return to school for 48 hours following the last bout of either sickness or diarrhoea or both together. Many thanks.



### **NAMING UNIFORM & KIT**

A reminder that all school uniform and kit should be clearly labelled.

### LOST PROPERTY

Please check the cupboard outside the library (in the departure lounge) for any items your child has lost. Thank you.



lf you would like to receive a printed copy of the newsletter, please complete a slip found in the pockets outside the school office and return to the school office with payment of £15. Alternatively, it is on our website www.fouldsp.org or we can email it to you.



### CONGRATULATIONS ON THE FOLLOWING AWARDS;

Grace—Grade 1 Violin with merit Nicole - Grade 2 cello with merit Ivan-Grade 2 cello Oliver-Grade 1 cello Ollie-Grade 3 Alto Saxophone Gabriel-Grade 2 Clarinet

# FOULDS SPORTS NEWS

Foulds Sports Clubs 2019-20				
Cricket Club half term, resumes	Mondays 3.30-4.30 January)	Y3-6	Navaid Akhtar (until October	
Gymnastics Running Club Football Infants (Rec start Summer	Mondays 3.30-4.30pm Mondays 3.30-4.20pm Tuesdays 3.30-4.30pm -	Y3-6 Y3-6 Y1-Y2	Mrs Groom Mrs Kent NonStopAction	
Football Juniors Gymnastics Running Club Tag Rugby Club	Wednesdays 3.30-4.30pm Wednesdays 3.30-4.30pm Wednesdays 3.30-4.20pm Wednesdays 3.30-4.30pm	Y3-6 Y3-6 Y1-2 Y5-6	NonStopAction Mrs Groom Mrs Kent Mr McDonnell & Mrs McElarney	
Running Club Netball Club	Thursdays 3.30-4.20pm Thursdays 3.30-4.30pm	Y3-6 Y4-5	Mrs Kent Mrs Wilkinson	
Mr Neighbour-Wrigl	Fridays 3.30-4.30pm Fridays 3.30-4.45pm ht & (girls) Ms Burgess	Y4-6 Y4-6	Saracens Cheerleaders Mr Morley, Mr Lustigman,	

Note: Unfortunately Tennis Club won't be running this year on Thursday mornings





<u>Dates for your diary...</u>
The New to Reception Families Social will be on Friday 20<sup>th</sup> September 4-5.30pm If you can be on the door or help sell drinks on the day, please email Michelle at fouldspta@amail.com

The Pamper Night will be Thursday 10th October 7-10pm Please see the flier at the end of this newsletter for more details about how to get your ticket.

> The Autumn Term Discos will be on Friday 1st November Reception and KS1 4.15-5.15pm KS2 5.30pm-6.30pm

The Christmas Fair will be Saturday 7th December 12-4pm

Our next PTA meetings will be at the end of this month. Please come along and help us plan the Christmas Fair. Either come and meet us on Tuesday 24th September at 8pm in the Sebright Arms OR meet us after drop off (9am) on Friday 27th September in the school resources room. Everyone is welcome.

Please follow us on Instagram #foulds school or on facebook @fouldspta to be kept up to date with all the latest Foulds School PTA news. And don't forget to check out our website fouldspta.blog

Since we originally signed up to easy fundraising we have raised a massive £3,708.43 through it. Simply by 112 parents/carers making online purchases through the easy fundraising website or app. That is money donated to our school at no extra cost to you! Will you be the person to push us over £4000?

> SHOP ONLINE AND RAISE MONEY FOR FOULDS THROUGH **EASYFUNDRAISING**





https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fouldsjmischool/ THANK YOU

